Planning Committee Updates Sheet – 11th November 2021

Item 6 Planning application 07/2020/00907/FUL – The Shampan Indian Restaurant, 97 Pope Lane, Pemwortham

The following late letter of objections has been received:

Dear Sirs

I am sadly unable to speak again at this evening’s planning meeting due to work commitments which I am unable to rearrange.

However, I strongly wish to put it to the planning committee that the proposed development is too large for this site.  The supermarket premises are too big, with insufficient parking provision and unsuitable access and egress for vehicles.  It is not sufficient for the developer to say that he can’t provide more parking your reducing the supermarket unit because he would not make as much money if the unit was smaller.  This is clearly putting profit above the welfare and desires of the local community and is unacceptable.

This overdevelopment should not be allowed to go ahead, and whilst the committee pointed out that there have been significant delays due to COVID and bat surveys, please do not now rush this application through to the detriment of those living close by.  We must live with this development and the consequences of it for many years to come.

Please consider the rear of this development.  Not only will there be unsuitable and undesirable HGV access but also an extremely unsightly high, spiked metal fence which is clearly a security measure and suggests to the need for such in this area.  Through the fence will be visible all the associated untidiness that is seen at the rear of such commercial premises.  This is in direct view of my home.  In addition, the lighting at the rear of the premises will cause unwanted light pollution to the adjacent residential properties.  It is not know whether the lights at the rear will be switched on all night, however they will certainly be switched on until the closing of both the supermarket and in particular the hot food take away which will be late at night.

Finally, please take some time to consider the content of the vast number of objections to this proposal, and not simply the number of objections received.   There are many valid points showing the great number of of reasons this plan should not be passed, however the only support I have seen is because the current site is an eyesore.  This is not sufficient reason to grant permission.  The developer could have made this site safe and addressed this eyesore at any time since purchasing, but he has not.  All objections submitted should be discussed by the committee fully.

May I point out that the spokesperson for the adjacent flats, who was the only member of the public to speak in favour of the development at the last planning meeeting, does not speak for all residents there, and does not reside in the property.

Thank you

Jane Mills
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